
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

Last week we celebrated Ash Wednesday to 

mark the beginning of the Church season of 

Lent.  Lent is a 40 day time of preparation for 

the joyful celebration of the death and 

resurrection of Jesus Christ at Easter.  A prayer 

service was held in each Tutor Group with the 

focus on the symbol of the ashes and the call to take stock of 

our lives and relationships during this time.   

 

During Lent we raise awareness of the plight of the neediest 

people in our world and offer some support through MacKillop 

Family Services’ partnership with Parade College. 

  

The College has introduced a voluntary item into the uniform: 

College Beanie.  The Beanie can be part of the winter uniform 

and can only be worn during Terms 2 and 3: to and from 

school; recess or lunch; and at other times at teachers’ 

discretion, eg sport, some excursions, etc.  No other beanies 

are permitted to be worn as part of the uniform.  The Beanie 

will be available for purchase through our uniform supplier 

Academy Uniforms.  They will be available by April 20th in 

store at Thomastown, online, and at both Preston and 

Bundoora campus shops.  The price is $25 (which includes a 

$5 charity donation to MacKillop Family Services). 

 

Our Year 7 students are this week attending camp in House 

groups for three days and all seems to be going well.  Each 

House group is also participating in the Treacy Trail, an  

excursion designed to help students understand more of the 

history and traditions of the College.  Thanks to the organisers 

and the staff who are accompanying each group.  

  

On Monday, the Music staff hosted the ACC Jazz Ensemble 

Workshops.  It was a wonderful musical experience for our 

students and a great opportunity to host students from other 

schools.  The Father-Son Summer Games Night takes place on 

Monday 16 March.   

  

Last week the ACC Swimming Competition took place at MSAC 

in South Melbourne.  Congratulations to the coaches and 

swimmers on winning sixth place in the aggregate competition 

with some great individual performances.  At these 

championships a Parade College student set a new ACC 

record: congratulations to Jayden Carr (Year 12 H05).  Details 

can be found in the High Performance Sports Report on page 

15 of this Newsletter.  We look forward now to the ACC 

Athletics Competition on Wednesday 25 March.  

  

This week we were to welcome the visiting staff and students 

from our sister school in Takada in Japan for the annual 

homestay and cultural exchange.  Due to concerns about the 

Coronavirus COVID-19, Takada decided to cancel, which whilst 

most understandable is nevertheless disappointing for all 

involved.  Many thanks to the families who had volunteered to 

host a Japanese student. 

  

The next College Working Bee is coming up on the morning of 

Sunday 15 March at both campuses and all assistance is 

welcome to help maintain the best learning environments for 

our students.   

  

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Principal 

No. 4  4 March 2020 



 

Student Opportunity – 
Cultural Experience in 
Canada 
 

 

 

Expressions of Interest Invited 

There is an opportunity for two 2020 Parade Year 10 students 

to participate in a Student Cultural Program with an Edmund 

Rice school in British Columbia, Canada: Vancouver College.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Founded in 1922, Vancouver College is a highly regarded 

boys’ P-12 Catholic School in the Edmund Rice tradition.  

 

This is a unique opportunity to experience life and learning on 

the other side of the world.  

 

The successful Parade students will attend Vancouver College 

for the last four weeks of Term 3 this year (starting the last 

week of August).  Our boys would attend the school and whilst 

experiencing Canadian Culture, they would have time to 

complete their own school work.  The hospitality will then be 

reciprocated, and these Parade students will each host a 

student from Vancouver College for a four week period next 

year, commencing in the last week of January 2021. 

 

The tuition and organisation costs will be covered by the two 

Colleges. Participating students will wear their College uniform 

when attending Vancouver College.  Families would need to 

cover the costs of the return airfare, any passport costs, 

pocket money and incidentals (and any optional sightseeing).  

 

Expressions of interest (due Friday 20 March) are invited by 

contacting me via email: mark.aiello@parade.vic.edu.au or by 

phone on 9468-3300.  

 

Mr Mark Aiello 

Deputy Principal 

From the Registrar 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 2022 Enrolments close on Friday 21 August 

2020 

Applications are now being accepted for 2022 and beyond.  If 

you have a son currently at the College you are still required to 

submit an application form for any younger siblings.  

 

Please contact me on 9468-3304 or email 

registrar@parade.vic.edu.au to obtain an Information pack. 

 

Uniform Shop - Academy Uniforms 

The Uniform Shop at each campus will be closed during the 

school holidays and final day of trading for this Term will be 

Tuesday 24 March at both campuses (noting that Friday 27 

March is a student-free day).  They will re-open on Tuesday 14 

April at both campuses. 

 

The Opening hours at the College are as follows: 

 

Bundoora 

Tuesdays  2.45pm – 4.00pm 

Fridays       8.00am – 9.00am 

 

Preston 

Tuesdays  10.30am – 11.00am 

 

If you need to purchase winter uniform items over the holidays 

Academy Uniforms, 238 Wolseley Place, Thomastown, will be 

open as normal.  Trading hours are:   

 

Monday – Friday  9.00am – 5.00pm 

Saturday   9.00am – 12.00pm 

 

A reminder that families can order uniform items online.  

Please follow the instructions below. 

 

1. Go to www.academyuniforms.com.au 

2. Select ORDER ON-LINE 

3. Choose Parade College then enter password: Parade  

 

Mrs Roslyn Tabacco 

Registrar 

mailto:mark.aiello@parade.vic.edu.au
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Working Bee 
Bundoora & Preston 

Campuses 
Sunday 15 March 

8.00am to 12.30pm 

 

Earn $60 per family credited to your fee account simply 
by attending at either campus for a minimum of three hours 

 

Many hands make light work…but many more hands would be better!! 
 

We ask that as many families as possible come to our first Working Bee for 2019 
 

There are many different jobs that need to be done 

and we cater for a range of abilities.   

How can you help???  Here are some of the jobs that you can do…. 

 

Bundoora 

• Mulching of garden beds 

• Mulching of plants around Moore Hall 

• Painting of outdoor settings 

• Building path from ERC carpark to Mt Sion 

• Foundation Square clean up 

 

Preston 

• Spruce up front garden beds 

• Clean up carpark 

• Cleaning of outdoor seating 

• Reseal decking 

 

 

Mums, Dads, Students and Guardians all welcome 
 

Thank you to our Parents of Parade Committee for your 
support and generous provision of BBQ sausage sizzle 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

Term One Mid-Semester Reports and Student 

Progress Interviews Years 7 to 12 

Mid-Semester reports will be released online via PAM on 

Wednesday 18 March at 10.00am.   

 

Parents of Year 9 students should note that Year 9 ExCEL 

reports for Extended Learning Project 1 are not included with 

the interim report. The ExCEL report will be released online at 

10.00am on Friday 27 March. 

 

Student Progress Interviews are scheduled in the coming 

weeks.  There are two opportunities for these important 

learning conferences to occur, in the final week of Term One 

and the first week of Term Two. 

 

Thursday 26 March 

3.45pm to 5.45pm and 6.30pm to 8.30pm 

 

Wednesday 15 April 

3.45pm to 5.45pm and 6.30pm to 8.30pm 

 

Interviews at Bundoora campus will be in Alphington Court, 

while those at the Preston campus will be in the Mackillop 

Centre.  

 

Parents and students are encouraged to attend.  It is far more 

beneficial that students attend with their parents.  On the 

interim reports available on PAM, teachers may have 

indicated that an interview is required. Parents may also 

initiate the interview by booking appointments to meet with 

their sons’ teachers. Teachers will be mindful to keep 

interviews to the times designated.  

 

Please bring along your son’s printed interview times, as they 

include the location of each teacher. 

 

Bookings for Student Progress Interviews will be 

available via PAM at 10.00am on Wednesday 18 

March, coinciding with the release of the  

mid-semester reports 

 

Communication of NonSubmission, Resubmission 

and Risk of Non-Satisfactory Completion. 

The continuous reporting capability of SIMON and the 

associated access to this information on Parent Access 

Module (PAM) enables students and parents to obtain 

timely feedback about students’ progress in each subject.  

 

PAM also enables parents to more effectively monitor the 

submission status of their son’s work and their results for 

submitted tasks. When students do not submit work (NB. an 

extension may be granted), or if a student is required to 

resubmit work that was initially assessed as below a C 

grade, teachers will generate a letter accessible by parents 

on PAM.  

 

Details for all assessment tasks, including due dates, can be 

accessed in each of your son’s subjects under ‘Learning 

Areas’.  

 

Letters generated by teachers are the main method of 

communication by teachers to notify parents of tasks that 

were not submitted or were below an acceptable standard. 

Of course, teachers will still communicate other concerns 

relating to your son via email or phone. 

 

As always, we encourage parents to contact their son’s 

subject teacher to discuss how we can work together to 

support your son’s progress. 

 

Year 9 and 10 Semester Elective Changes 

At the commencement of Semester Two, students in Years 

9 and 10 will begin their second semester electives resulting 

in a new timetable for each student in those years.  

 

Though core subjects continue into Semester Two, because 

of the implementation of a new timetable, some students 

may find that one or more of their current Semester One 

teachers for the subjects of English, Science, Mathematics, 

Humanities or Religion may also change.  

 

Though we try to limit the impact a new timetable has on 

these classes, it is not always possible for students in Years 

9 and 10 to remain with the same teacher for the whole 

year.  

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Organisation 
 

 

 

 

Parade College Learning Management System, 

Simon 

The Colleges Learning Management System is called Simon 

and parents access the modules through the Parent Access 

Module or PAM https://pam.parade.vic.edu.au/Login/

Default.aspx.  Parents are able to log in and check student 

attendance, medical and emergency contact information, 

excursion permission, email staff and book parent teacher 

interviews.  Email communication is with the Primary contact 

that you registered when you first entered into the system. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Forgotten your password? Click on the Forgot Password 

option on the main login screen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A new screen will appear, enter your email address and click 

on “Send Link” button in green. 

 

After you have entered your details please check your email. 

Click on the link in the email to reset your password. This will 

open a page in your default browser. 

Enter a password and then confirm your password and click 

on the “Set New Password” button. 

Click on the “Return To Login Screen” to access the Parent 

Access Module. 

 

 

https://pam.parade.vic.edu.au/Login/Default.aspx
https://pam.parade.vic.edu.au/Login/Default.aspx


 

Your username is either your parent ID or email address: 

Enter in your details and click “Sign In” 

 

Medical Information: 

This is essential, if this is not filled out your son cannot go on 

any activities  

 

Activities:  

Here you will find any activities your son will be attending, 

and you need to sign off on. 

Social Behaviour: 

Incident, Detentions and Suspensions overview. 

If you have a specific query, I would encourage you to 

contact the following email for assistance and support  

pamsupport@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

 

Year 7 Father and Son Summer Games Night  

Monday 16 March at the Bundoora Campus 

The evening will commence with a BBQ, progress with 

activities such as foosball, darts, quoits, tower building and 

golf putting, then conclude with some prizes being awarded. 

 

Sporting prowess and fitness are not required to participate 

in what will certainly be an enjoyable night.  Whilst hand-eye 

coordination may assist with some activities, the ability to 

use your powers of ‘thinking’ will assist in other areas.   

 

The format of the night is based on ‘Tabloid Activities’ 

whereby fathers/guardians and son complete a range of 

activities.  If fathers are unable to attend, then a guardian or 

older brother is more than welcome to come along and 

enjoy the evening. 

mailto:%20pamsupport@parade.vic.edu.au
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The evening will commence at 6.00pm with a BBQ outside 

Moore Hall and “the Games begin” at 6.30pm.  The evening 

will conclude by 9.00pm.  

 

This activity can only cater to a maximum of 144 participants 

(74 Pairs).  The College will email the TryBooking link to Year 

7 parents on Tuesday 10 March, so please secure your 

booking via PAM.   

 

Entries on the evening cannot be catered to.  

 

A donation of $10.00 per family (payable when you book 

through TryBooking) includes all food and drinks. 

 

All enquiries can be directed to 

community.events@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Working Bee – Sunday 15 March 

The College will be holding a Working Bee at both the 

Preston and Bundoora campuses on Sunday 15 March from 

8.00am to 12.30pm.  

 

Come along and be involved in the College. 

 

Enquiries can be made through “Parents of Parade” group via 

their email pop@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Staff Curriculum Professional Development Day – 

Friday 27 March 

Please note that there will be no formal classes for students 

on this day as all staff are involved in a Professional 

Development Day. 

 

Evacuation Drills 

Parents should be aware that the College conducts regular 

evacuation drills throughout the year.  These drills are a 

normal part of the College’s Emergency Management Plan.  

 

The drills serve as an educative tool and allow the staff and 

students to practice and discuss evacuation as a positive and 

normal procedure within the community.  

 

In the rare occasion that the College needs to implement its 

emergency plans parents will be communicated with via SMS. 

 

First Aid Service 

Parents would be aware that the College runs a First Aid  

Centre in support of the community during the school day.  

 

Our First Aid trained staff are permitted to provide your son 

with medications as directed by a Medical Practitioner as 

part of a registered plan, such as Ventolin or an EpiPen.  

 

Staff are not permitted to distribute 

medications such as paracetamol and 

anti-inflammatory medications. 

 

Parents will be contacted to pick up 

their sons from the school if such 

medications are requested. 

 

Any student who presents to First Aid with any head or neck 

contact must be picked up by parents as per the College’s 

procedure.   

 

EpiPen's and Excursions 

Parents of students that are at risk of anaphylaxis should be 

aware that, in response to Ministerial Order 706, it is 

College policy and a requirement of legislation, that 

students who attend the College must have supplied the 

College with a valid EpiPen and a current anaphylaxis 

action plan for their personal use. 

 

Immunisations Information: Year 7 

Year 7 students at the Bundoora Campus will be having the 

HPV1 and Boostrix immunisation on Tuesday 10 March.   

 

Year 7 students at the Preston Campus will be having the 

HPV1 and Boostrix immunisation on Monday 20 April 

 

Mr Michael Callanan 

Assistant Principal - Organisation 

mailto:community.events@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Senior Sports Academy 
News 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations 

We are delighted to congratulate the first intake of Senior 

Sport Academy students (2018-19) who have enrolled in and 

been accepted into tertiary courses at La Trobe University, 

Bundoora.   

 

We wish them all the best as they embark on this exciting 

career opportunity.  

 

Ethan Farquhar  Bachelor of Health Sciences 

Koby Davies Bachelor of Health Sciences 

Keegan Hauth Bachelor of Business 

Andrew  Howe Bachelor of Business 

Christian Lugli Bachelor of Business 

Connor Noakes Bachelor of Business 

Zane Rigon Bachelor of Business 

 

2021 Senior Sport Academy Enrolments 

Students who wish to enrol in the 2021 Senior Sport Academy 

must meet certain criteria in order to be accepted: 

 

• Ambitions of playing or working in elite sport after 

graduating secondary school 

• Achieve a C+ average or higher  

 

Ricky Dyson 

Sport Academy Coordinator  

Student becomes the 
Teacher 
 

 

 

 

Over the past three weeks, the Year 12 Sports Academy 

boys have been completing a literacy assessment. The 

assessment met the VCAL outcomes relating to writing and 

oracy for practical purposes. The assessment consisted of 

two students pairing up, acting as a client’s personal trainer, 

and training them for three 50-minute sessions in the new 

Peter Bedford Centre.  

 

The clients were some of our Parade College staff with their 

focus being on functional strength training and cardio. 

These sessions included an introductory chat, pre-testing 

and post testing to see if the clients had improved on their 

previous results. The seven clients chosen for this 

assessment were Mr Harris, Mr Shelton, Mr Turner, Mr 

O’Kearney, Mr Seymour, Mr Fermanov and Mr Rajendran. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Sports Academy boys successfully ran all three of 

these sessions and all staff made some big improvements in 

regards to their pre-test results and goals.  Overall, it was 

easy to see by these improvements that the boys took a 

serious interest in their clients and worked well to help 

improve the fitness of these staff.  

 

We would like to thank the seven staff that participated in 

this assessment and for taking time out of their busy 

schedules to help us with our VCAL literacy outcomes.  

 

Julian Janev 

Year 12 T05 

 

Recording a Parent 
Notified Absence on PAM 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that you  

are able to use PAM to record a student  

absence for daily or multiple days 

 

Please ensure the absence is recorded 

before 9.30am to avoid a  

SMS absence alert being generated 



 

Year 10 
Community Action 
Program 
 

 

 

For our Year 10 Community Action Placement eight students 

are part of a special project with the residents from Bundoora 

Retirement Village.  We have each been assigned a resident 

and we are documenting their life story.  

The ‘This is Your Life’ project has us meeting the residents at 

the village every Thursday afternoon, where we spend time 

getting to know them and asking them about their life journey, 

their families, their struggles, and their life success. 

 

Through this interaction we have learned important lessons 

such as always taking up opportunities offered to us. We have 

also learned how hard life once was, especially in the 

decades after the depression.  We have also shared some of 

our life experience with our new friends. 

 

In a couple of weeks’ time we look forward to presenting their 

life story in print at an afternoon tea to be held at the College. 

 

Georgio Torzillo - Year 10 H06 

Fabian Morabito - Year 10 H09) 



 

Captains Report 
 

 

 

 

 

As the first term progresses, both teachers and students 

have all settled back comfortably into the new year at 

Parade.  There has been plenty of things around the school 

to keep students busy, with Open Day, Years 7 and 8 

Athletics Carnivals, Commencement College Assemblies, 

and plenty of extra-curricular groups and activities getting 

organised and setup. 

 

An upcoming and exciting event the new Year 7s look 

forward to is the Year 7 Camp and Treacy Trail Walk, which 

is an exciting time that I still remember fondly to this day. 

 

On the three-day Camp, the Year 7s get the opportunity to 

get away with the other members of their designated House, 

including the members from both the Bundoora and Preston 

Campuses.  Looking back to my own experience, I 

remember this camp as one where I made friends that I am 

still close with to this day and developed a strong 

relationship with my Tutor Group members. 

 

The Treacy Trail gives the Year  7s an opportunity to learn 

about the heritage of the College and the Founders, as well 

as visiting the “Bluestone Pile” where the original Parade 

College stood, which is now the Catholic Theological 

College on Victoria Parade in East Melbourne. 

 

2020 is already shaping up to be full of 

new and bright ideas, and I encourage 

every student to take up every 

opportunity they have at the College.  

Time is free, but it is Priceless. 

 

Here are some photos of Lynch House 

students involved in the Years 7 and 

12 Failte Program and Lynch House 

Commencement Assembly. 

 

Jordan Rolfe 

Lynch House Captain 

Photo 1 – Mr Houlihan and Mrs Palmer with Year 12 Lynch Prefects, 

including Jordan Rolfe L01 (Lynch Captain), Dipro Rahim L02 (Lynch 

Vice-Captain) and Dylan Tran-Ngo L02 (College Vice-Captain) 

 

Photo 2 – Ms Tran with the 2019 L14 Tutor Group (winner Br JB Lynch 

shield from 2019) 

 

Photo 3 – Jackson Franco Yr 12 L09 with Yr 7 L18 Failte Partners – 

Beau Robinson; Bailey Van Trienen  



 

Applications close on Friday 6 March 

Expression of Interest Forms are available on SIMON Daily Messages 

Completed forms should be emailed to 

sarah.melenhorst@parade.vic.edu.au  



 

Nash Learning Centre 
News 
 

 

 

 

Weekly Offerings for Students 

The NLC offers a number of programs and opportunities. 

Please see below for details: 

 

Mondays and Tuesdays 

Thursdays 

Fridays 

Coming soon 

 

 

Exciting Banyule -Nillumbik Tech School 

Opportunities 

There is an opportunity to have students across a range of 

year levels attend two different programs.  The programs on 

offer are:  

 

• Arcade STEM Challenge 

 To be held in June.  This is available for students in 

Years 7 and 8. 

• Biodiverse City Inquiry 

 To be held in October.  This will be available for students 

in Years 9 to 11. 

 

Please email an expression of interest to Ms Hopkins 

(tegan.hopkins@parade.vic.edu.au) and cc Mr Gabriele 

(dante.gabriele@parade.vic.edu.au) including your name 

and Year level. 

 

If you would like more information regarding the above 

programs please visit the website: 

 

https://www.banyulenillumbiktechschool.vic.edu.au/  

 

Mr Dante Gabriele 

Director of Programs Nash Learning Centre 

mailto:tegan.hopkins@parade.vic.edu.au
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Careers @ Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

Career Advisor Bookings 

Careers meetings for Year 12 students have already begun 

with students and parents able to book appointments online 

to meet with a Careers Advisor via the Parade College 

Careers website www.paradecollegecareers.com.au  

 

Ms Vivian Sipsas and Ms Sarah Harvey are both available 

for bookings so please feel free to book in for a careers 

meeting to discuss tertiary study options, university courses 

or any other general careers information. 

 

Parade College Careers Website 

The Parade College Careers website contains a wealth of 

information for students and parents. Please visit us at  

www.paradecollegecareers.com.au  

 

We also have a very well resourced Careers Centre located 

at MQ32 which is accessible and available to all students. 

Please feel free to drop by and look through the resources 

available.   

Above L-R Year 12 students Daniel Caiafa H03,  

Michael Petridis L07 and Peter Scarmozzino H06 

 

Year 10 Careers - Mock Interviews 

As part of the Career Education program at Parade College, 

all Year 10 students are preparing Cover Letters and a 

Resume for their Mock Interviews which are scheduled to 

take place on Thursday 19 March 2020. 

 

Volunteers Needed 

The Mock Interview program is designed to give our Year 10 

students an authentic experience in preparing for and 

participating in the job application process.  We are looking 

for approximately thirty volunteer interviewers from the 

Parade College community so if you are available to assist 

with this program, please email 

vivian.sipsas@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

The Mock Interviews will be held on Thursday 19 March from 

approximately 8.40am to 12.30pm, followed by a general 

debrief session and lunch.  Interviewers will be required until 

approximately 12.50pm, although lunch will be available for 

them following the debrief and we’d love for them to stay. 

Interviewers will be supplied with the written applications 

(cover letter and resume) of a small group of students who 

they will then interview for a customer service role.  

 

Please note: Interviewers are required to have a valid 

Working With Children Check – a volunteer one is adequate. 

https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/individuals/

applicants/how-to-apply#Complete_online_application 

 

Thank you in advance for any support that you can provide 

with this program. 

 

Ms Vivian Sipsas 

Careers Convenor 

http://www.paradecollegecareers.com.au
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From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

Monthly Statements  

The College issues statements via email at the end of every 

month.  Printed copies are only posted in the first week of 

each term. 

 

If you are not receiving your statements please contact Emily 

Hosking on 9468-3327 immediately.  

 

Overdue Balances and Late Payment Fees  

Families that have not established approved payment plans 

will be charged with Late Payment Fees. This is in fairness to 

those families meeting their fee obligations.  

 

Please be aware that the College expects families to meet 

their fee obligations.  

 

If you have any questions about your fee statements or are 

experiencing financial difficulty with meeting your fee 

obligations please contact Ms Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 or 

via fees@parade.vic.edu.au.  

 

Alternatively if you would like to make a confidential 

appointment with the Business Manager to discuss your 

situation, please contact the College.  

 

Payment Options  

We also offer a fully automated credit card payment service 

which is available 24 hours x 7 days per week.  

 

Simply call 1300 276 468 at your convenience then enter your 

Bpay biller reference number followed by your credit card 

details for a fully secure payment service.  

 

Email Addresses  

Please advise us if you change your email address. The 

College regularly uses email to communicate with parents/

guardians about important matters including fee statements 

and newsletters.  

The provision of regular fee statements is designed to assist 

families to keep track of their payment plans and act as a 

reminder for any payments in arrears.  

 

Please ensure you advise us of any changes to your email 

address.  

 

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members.  

 

If you are interested in joining or would like to know more 

please contact the Business Manager, Mr Paul Harris, on 

9468-3309 or via paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager 

mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
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From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

ACC Swimming Championships 2020 

Last Thursday night the Parade Swimming Team competed 

in the ACC Swimming Championships.  

 

The Division 1 competition at any ACC Carnival is a hotly 

contested event and the boys who represented the College 

were outstanding. In 2019, we finished in 6th place and we 

were looking to better that in 2020.  

 

At the conclusion of the carnival we finished in 4th place 

overall and were joint winners of the Under 13 pennant. 

 

This overall team result is a credit to all the boys who swam 

and to all the boys who attended as members of the squad. 

 

A highlight of the evening was watching our Swimming 

Captain Jayden Carr (Year 12 H05), pictured below, break 

the ACC Senior 50m Butterfly record. This is his second 

ACC record over the past two years. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whilst it was a great team effort throughout the night, listed  

are students who won individual ACC events.  

Jayden Carr (Year 12, H05)  

Senior – 200m Freestyle - 2.00.48s, Senior – 50m Freestyle 

– 25.25s, Butterfly 26.50* (ACC Record) & 50m Backstroke 

28.89s.  

 

Makaio De Thomasis (Year 9, T15)   

Under 15 - 50m Freestyle – 26.45s & 50m Butterfly 30.62s. 

 

Harper Wallace (Year 8, L21)  

Under 13 – 50m Freestyle – 29.95s, 50m Butterfly – 26.18s* 

& 50m Backstroke – 36.42s. 

 

Congratulations to all swimmers on not only their efforts in 

the pool, but also in the manner in which they conducted 

themselves throughout the night.  

 

Thanks also to the parents and Parade staff who were able 

to support the team on the night and a final 

acknowledgement of Mr John Cornish (Swimming Coach), 

Mr Ben Turner (Sports Coordinator - Bundoora Campus), Mr 

Paul Watson (Sport Convenor – Preston Campus), Mr 

Nicholas O’Kearney (Sport Assistant) who assisted with 

training and were officials on the night. 

 

ACC Athletics Championships 2020 

The ACC Athletic Championships will be held at the 

Lakeside Stadium on Wednesday 25 March at the Lakeside 

Stadium, Albert Park.  The remaining training sessions are 

as follows: 

 

Willinda Park Training from 12.50pm to 2.50pm 

• Thursday 5 March  

 Years 7 and 8 (Selected Students) 

• Tuesday 10 March  

 All Year Levels – (Selected Students) 

• Thursday 12 March  

 Years 7 and 8 (Selected Students) 

• Tuesday 17 March  

 All Year Levels – (Selected Students) 

• Thursday 19 March 

 Years 7 and 8 (Selected Students) 

• Monday 23 March 

 All Year Levels (Selected Athletes - Final Session) 

 

 



 

Year 8 to 10 ACC Football and Soccer 

A reminder to all students in Years’ 8 to 10 who aren’t in an 

ACC High Performance class but would like to try out for a 

Parade Football or Soccer team, that trials will be held on 

Bunjil Park from 3.15pm to 4.15pm on the following dates – 

 

Football 

Thursday 5 March  

 

Soccer 

Tuesday 3 March 

 

Parade Sportsman of the Year 

The Sports Department are excited to launch a new initiative 

that rewards performance and participation in the ACC 

Sports Program. 

 

Students have the ability to gain votes from their coaches 

that will contribute towards the Year Level Sportsman of the 

Year and also the Parade Overall Sportsman of the Year. 

 

Representing the College in more teams results in the more 

points you have the chance to gain. All of the Major 

Carnivals will also be an opportunity to gain points for each 

event that is competed in. 

 

The Sportsman of the Year Awards will be presented at the 

end of year Sports Presentation Night. 

 

State and National Representatives 

The annual College Magazine, the Paradian includes a 

section relating to Sport, which encompasses both ACC and 

external sports.  

 

To celebrate the performance of students, am asking for all 

students who have represented Victoria or Australia in a 

Sport to email myself with details of their involvement.  My 

email address is paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Groves 

Director of High Performance Sport 

 
Epipen's and Excursions 

 

Parents of students that are at risk of anaphylaxis 

should be aware that, in response to Ministerial 

Order 706, it is College policy and a requirement of 

legislation that students who attend the College 

must have supplied the College with a valid Epipen 

and a current Anaphylaxis Action Plan for their 

personal use.  

 

In order for a student to attend an excursion or 

event off the premises they must carry their 

individual College Epipen and their spare Epipen 

from home with them.  This is to ensure that 

sufficient medications are available should the 

student require them. 

 

Anaphylactic students who do not have their 

Epipen's with them will be unable to leave the 

College premises to attend offsite activities. 

 

If parents have specific enquiries about Epipen's 

please contact Ms Ireland in First Aid at our 

Bundoora Campus. 

 

 

Delivery of Messages and 
Unplanned Departure of Students 

 
Parents and Guardians are reminded that timely 

delivery of messages and/or personal items is not 
possible due to constant student movement in a 

Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be made to 
deliver important messages only, parents are 

advised that we cannot guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly 
requesting to collect students for urgent 

appointments may face a delay of up to 45 
minutes.  Please ensure you allow sufficient time 

prior to the appointment. 

mailto:paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the Sports Desk 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 and Year 8 House Athletics Carnivals 

The Year 7 and Year 8 House Athletics Carnivals have been 

run and won, with all students having a great time out on 

Bunjil Park.  The Year 8s competed first with the program 

identical to last year as students would compete in events 

such as the 100m, High Jump and Discus.  

 

After all of the 100m heats had taken place, we narrowed 

the field to eight finalists as they vied for the title as the 

fastest Year 8. This year it would be Lachlan Reynolds of 

B20 who would take out the crown.  Bodkin House were the 

comfortable winners on the day (pictured right).  

 

The following week it would be the Year 7s turn and with 

weather conditions a little warmer, all students enjoyed an 

afternoon filled with athletic events.  Following the same 

program as the Year 8s, the Year 7 100m final was a very 

close race with Alex Platanas of L13 claiming the victory. 

Our overall winners and completing the double were Bodkin 

House, capping off a huge two weeks. Well done to all 

students!      

 

Year 7 ACC Sport Trials (Bundoora students only) 

As most parents would now be aware, we are in the middle 

of trials for a number of approaching ACC sports.  The 

Football and Soccer trials are currently taking place during 

the students Thursday afternoon sport time.  The first 

alterations to the list for Soccer and Football will take place 

in the week ending 20 March.  Other sports currently in trial 

mode are Tennis and Cricket.  The details regarding each 

sport are as follows: 

 

Cricket – The trial process for some students started at the 

Open Day.  The next session is Monday 16 March, after 

camp week.  It is advised that students bring their own gear 

in for training; bags can be dropped off to College Hall in the 

morning.  List changes will be made along the way. Training 

starts at 3.30pm and finishes by 4.30pm in the College 

Cricket Nets.   

 

Tennis – Following on from Open Day, trials will continue for 

the Year 7 Tennis team.  The next trial for this group will  

Above Lynch Year 7 Winning House 

Below Hughes Year 8 Winning House 

 

take place on Monday 16 March.  All trials will commence at 

3.30pm and conclude by 4.15pm.       

 

*Preston students will be alerted by Mr Watson when Cricket 

and Tennis trials will commence.  

 

Year 7 ACC Basketball Trials (Students from both 

Campuses) 

Due to the demand for spots within the Year 7 ACC Basketball 

Program, the Sports Department, in conjunction with coaches 

from the Diamond Valley Basketball Club, have decided to 

commence the trial process in the upcoming school holidays. 

Even though the basketball season does not officially 

commence until the start of Term 3, most students we find are 

involved in Football and Soccer throughout Term 2.  The trials 

will be held from 9.00am to 12.00pm in Moore Hall on Monday 

30 March and will involve skill development and match play.  

 

If students are not away then they should make the effort to 

attend however, this is not the only Basketball trial we will 

have.  A meeting for all interested players will take place in the 

lead up to the school holidays. Any queries please see Mr 

Turner.  

 

Mr Ben Turner 

Sports Coordinator 



 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events ~ Helpers Needed ~ Save The 

Date 

Please keep in mind the following events and contact POP if 

you can assist.    

 

Working Bee ~ Bundoora and Preston 

Sunday 15 March 

8.00am to 12.30pm 

We have two Working Bees each year; the first in March 

and the second in August.  For each one that you (and your 

son) attend, you will have $60 deducted from your sons’ 

2021 fees. 

 

Father Son Summer Games Night 

Monday 16 March in Moore Hall 

Definitely one of the great nights on the College calendar!  

Please consider helping out with one or more of the 

following tasks: 

 

• Setup sausage sizzle at 5.00pm 

• Serving sausage sizzle from 6.00pm 

• Coordinate games 

• Clean up 

 

POP Meeting 

Our next meeting for 2020 will be held on Wednesday 11 

March at 7.30pm in the Boardroom at the Bundoora campus 

 

New parents are always welcome at our monthly meetings. 

Our goal is to develop strong partnerships with the students, 

parents, teachers and the community, so that we can work 

together to improve student facilities and support the various 

activities that are held at the College throughout the year.  

 

It is also a fantastic way to meet other parents and make 

new and lasting friendships.  

 

Flavio Cosmelli 

President - Parents of Parade 

0452 626 867 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

Parents of Parade 

2020 Meeting Calendar 

11 March POP Meeting 2 

15 April POP Meeting 3 

13 May POP Meeting 4 

10 June POP Meeting 5 

15 July POP Meeting 6 

12 August POP Meeting 7 

9 September POP Meeting 8 

14 October  POP Meeting 9 

18 November POP AGM 

 

Meetings commence at 7.30pm and are held in 

the Boardroom at the Bundoora campus 

 

Please check the Newsletter each fortnight  

and note any changes to the above dates 

 

If you would like to find out more about 

Parents of Parade, or if you have any questions 

about future events, please contact  

 

Mr Flavio Cosmelli 

President Parents of Parade 

 

pop@parade.vic.edu.au 



 

From The Old Paradians   
 

 

 

 

 

"I Am Truly Humbled" - Andy Kuppe's Historic 

Assembly Address 

Old Paradian Andy Kuppe (1983) was today formally 

commissioned as Parade’s new Principal. 

 

Andy’s commission - together with that of the newly-

appointed Deputy Principal and fellow Old Paradian Mark 

Aiello (1990) - took place in Moore Hall at the Bundoora 

Campus before more than 1900 students, teachers and staff 

who had gathered for Term 1 Assembly: 

In an historic moment, Andy took the pledge in the presence 

of his mother Ursula and brother Mick, and his predecessor 

as Principal Dr Denis Moore cfc - Parade's last Christian 

Brother to serve in that capacity in almost 150 years.  Dr 

Paul Shannon - Director of Learning representing Edmund 

Rice Education Australia and President of the Old 

Paradians' Association - was then called upon to 

commission Andy as Principal. 

 

To read Paul’s speech and Andy’s subsequent address to 

the assembly, click here - https://www.oldparadians.com.au/

old-paradian-stories/i-am-truly-humbled-andy-kuppes-

historic-assembly-addresstori 

Riders Old and New Complete Annual OPA Bike 

Ride 

Pictured posing for posterity in front of the Melbourne city 

skyline are current Paradians and Old Paradians from as far 

back as 1966 - all of whom successfully completed the 

seventh annual OPA Bike Ride on Sunday (February 16). 

 

 

Seventeen cyclists, including a father and his two sons, took 

part in the ride.  They are from left to right: Michael Jackson, 

Max Ibic (Year 7), Robert Ibic, Joseph Ibic (Year 10), 

Kavindha Chandrawanka (2008), Damian Anthony (Year 

10), Matt Donoghue (1989), Deon De Beer, Damian 

Cattenazzi (2008), Peter Gilmartin (1968), Tony Bianco, 

Paul Schofield (1991), Dino Rebellato (1978), Simon 

Rebellato (2017), Paul Davies (1966), Chris Natoli (1989) 

and Alex Haffenden. 

 

The OPA’s annual 40-kilometre ride, which takes in the 

Yarra and Darebin Bike Trails, began at Parade’s Preston 

Campus at Clifton Grove and ended at Parade College 

Bundoora, by way of the ‘Old Bluestone Pile’ at East 

Melbourne and the old Preparatory College at Alphington. 

 

Full report, click here - http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-

paradian-stories/riders-old-and-new-complete-association-s-

annual-bike-ride  

https://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/i-am-truly-humbled-andy-kuppes-historic-assembly-addresstori
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By George! Beeden’s contribution to College 

Song 

For years the College song has been belted out by 

countless thousands of students both past and present – 

and yet few if any would know of its origins. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thankfully, the story behind the story of the song’s genesis 

has been well-documented – from as far back as 1961 when 

The Paradian’s unnamed correspondent recorded the 

passing of one of the tune’s lyricists – to more recently in 

1994 when the ode’s roots were examined in greater detail 

by the current Principal Andy Kuppe, then The Paradian 

editor. 

 

Broadly speaking, the College song can be sourced to the 

pre-World War II year of 1937, when three men committed 

their collective talents to the formation of the song - Br 

Bernard Murphy, Br Harry Parker and Old Paradian George 

Beeden. 

 

Full story, click here - http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-

paradian-stories/by-george-beeden-s-contribution-to-college

-song  

Remembering Ron Barnett 1933-2020 

Ron Barnett, a final year student of Parade in 1950, 

Secretary of the Old Paradians’ Association in 1956-’57 and 

part of Rene Stella’s planning team for the building of 

Parade College Bundoora back in the 1960s, has died after 

a long illness. He was 86. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Two years ago, in what was the 50th anniversary of the 

formal opening of the Bundoora campus in 1968, Ron and 

another Old Paradian Michael Renehan (1948) were 

acknowledged for their contributions to the building of 

Bundoora as members of Rene’s team. Ron is pictured with 

his certificate following the presentation. 

 

He may be gone, but for as long as there’s a Bundoora 

Campus Ron’s legacy truly endures.  Full tribute, images, 

click on the link - https://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-

paradian-stories/remembering-ron-barnett-1933-2020 

http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/by-george-beeden-s-contribution-to-college-song
http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/by-george-beeden-s-contribution-to-college-song
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“Vale AA” – A Teacher's Tribute to Anthony 

Aulsebrook 

Recently pictured here with his 

grandson Cohen, Anthony’s 

connection with the College can 

be sourced way back to the mid-

1950s. in the 1957 edition of The 

Paradian, he features amongst 

fellow Grade 4 class leaders – 

the same year he emerged Dux 

of the class. 

 

Fast forward to the 1966 edition 

and he is photographed rubbing 

shoulders with fellow Parade prefects Michael McInerney 

and the captain of that year, Terry Moran. 

In a section headlined PREFECTS, 1966, the following is 

reported; 

 

Anthony Aulsebrook: Tony, a Paradian for twelve years 

and now a second year Matriculation student hoping to 

study medicine at Melbourne University, is the eldest son of 

Mr. and Mrs. E.F. Aulsebrook, Heidelberg. Vice-Captain of 

Treacy, and Secretary of Our Lady’s Sodality, he is also a 

committee member of the Chess Club. Tony’s varied 

interests include golf, table-tennis, basketball, dancing, 

billiards and sound recording. 

 

Anthony later returned to Parade in a teaching capacity, 

mentoring Form 3 students and later committing his 

energies as coach of the Under 14s a school football team, 

together with the under 14s, 15s and 16s basketball teams, 

amongst the first of Parade’s round ball players. 

 

Anthony’s teaching career took him beyond Parade’s gates - 

and as his lifelong friend and fellow former Parade teacher 

Michael Kennedy reveals in the following tribute – presented 

him with a myriad of opportunities through a life well-lived. 

 

Full tribute, image, click here - http://

www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/vale-aa-

mick-kennedy-s-tribute-to-anthony-aulsebrook  

 

Mr Tony De Bolfo 

Old Paradians’ Association CEO 

 

http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/vale-aa-mick-kennedy-s-tribute-to-anthony-aulsebrook
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Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

5 March * Year 7 Camp - Lynch & Hughes 

 * Year 7 Camp - Bodkin & Treacy 

recovery day at home 

6 March * Year 7 Camp - Lynch & Hughes 

 * Treacy Trail - Bodkin & Treacy 

9 March * Labour Day Public Holiday 

 * Footloose Rehearsal @ Parade 

9.00am to 5.00pm 

10 March * Year 7 Bundoora Immunisation 

 * Athletics Squad Training 

 * Homework Club 

11 March * Ministry Retreat #4 

 * Lawn Bowls Tournament @ MCC 

Hawthorn 

 * OPA Luncheon RACV Club 

 * Senior Sport Semi Finals (all sports) 

 * Homework Club 

 * Footloose Rehearsal @ Parade 

 * Parents of Parade Meeting 7.30pm 

12 March * Ministry Retreat #4 

 * Family School Tour Preston Campus 

14 March * Saturday Detention 

15 March * Working Bee, 8.00am-12.30pm 

16 March * Footloose Rehearsal @ Mercy 

 * Father Son Summer Games Night 

 * OPA Executive Meeting 

17 March * St Patricks Day 

 * Homework Club 

18 March * Ministry Retreat #5 

 * Mid Semester Reports released 

online to parents 

18 March cont.. * Senior Sports Final 

 * Homework Club 

 * Footloose Rehearsal @ Parade 

19 March * Ministry Retreat #5 

 * Year 10 Mock Interviews 

20 March * Bodkin House Mass 

 * Class of 2010 Reunion 

 * Hughes Celebration Day 

 * Strategic Planning Meeting 

 * Family School Tour Bundoora Campus 

23-26 March * Easter Liturgies in RE Classes 

23 March * Junior Jazz & String Ensemble Workshop 

 * Footloose Rehearsal @ Mercy 

24 March * Year 11 VCE English Cosi Performance 

 * Homework Club 

25 March * Year 9 Humanities/STEM Day 

 * ACC Athletics Carnival, Albert Park 

 * Homework Club 

 * Footloose Rehearsal @ Parade 

26 March * ACC Athletics Carnival Back-Up Day 

 * Family School Tour Preston Campus 

 * Student Progress Interviews 1 (Years 7 

to 12) 

27 March * Student Free Day 

 * Year 9 ExCEL ELP1 Reports released 

online to parents 

 * Term 1 Ends 

28 March * Footloose Rehearsal @ Parade 9am-

5pm 

Working Bee 
Sunday 15 March 

8.00am to 12.30pm 

Bundoora & Preston 
Campuses 

Friday 27 March 
is a Student Free Day 



 


